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         FISCAL NOTE 

 

          

         HB 552 – SB 1589 

 
          February 25, 2021 

 

SUMMARY OF BILL:    Establishes store-and-forward telemedicine services as services 

which create a provider-patient relationship where there may be no in-person exchange between 

the provider and patient.  

 

ESTIMATED FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumptions: 

 

• Pursuant to Tenn. Code Ann. § 63-1-155(a)(2), telehealth, telemedicine, and provider-

based telemedicine mean the use of real time audio, video, or other electronic media and 

telecommunication technology that enables interaction between a healthcare provider 

and a patient, or also store-and-forward telemedicine services for the purpose of 

diagnosis, consultation, or treatment of a patient at a distant site where there may be no 

in-person exchange between a healthcare provider and a patient. 

• The proposed language redefines store-and-forward telemedicine services for purposes 

of establishment of provider-patient relationships and standards of practice.  

• Based on information provided by the Division of TennCare (Division), redefining 

store-and-forward telemedicine services will not impact how the Division reimburses for 

telehealth, telemedicine, provider-based telemedicine or store-and-forward telemedicine 

services; therefore, any fiscal impact to the Division is not significant.  

• Based on information provided by the Division of Benefits Administration, the 

provisions of the legislation will not result in any new payment requirement; therefore, 

any fiscal impact to Benefits Administration is estimated to be not significant. 

• No fiscal impact on the operations of the Department of Commerce and Insurance.    

 

CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

   
Bojan Savic, Interim Executive Director 
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